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September 20, 2019

Broadcast Industry Group, LLC
920 Edison Avenue
Benton, AR 72015

Inre: K255AX, Pine Bluff, AR
BPFT-20190829AAA
Facility ID # 150984

Dear Applicant:

This refers to the above-captioned application for K255AX, Pine Bluff, Arkansas. Based on the
below, we will dismiss the application BPFT-20190829AAA.

An engineering study has revealed the application is a major change application pursuant to 47
C.F.R. § 74.1233(a)(1)(i)(B). Specifically, the Section states an FM translator’s change to any
available same-band FM channel is a minor change, “upon a showing of interference to or from
any other broadcast station.” The applicant states that this non-adjacent channel change is
needed to “mitigate potential interference issues” with KPBA(FM).

The applicant does not demonstrate existing/actual interference with KPBA(FM). KPBA(FM),
Pine Bluff, Arkansas is licensed to channel 257 (second-adjacent channel to K255AX).
KPBA(FM) commenced operation in 2015. K255AX has been operating, at its licensed site,
since 2007. We have not received any complaints of interference from KPBA(FM) for 4 years of
operation of both stations therefore, does not comply with § 74.1233(a)(1)(i)(B).

Accordingly, the Application BPFT-20190829AAA IS HEREBY DISMISSED. This action is

taken pursuant to 47 C.F.R. § 0.283.
Smcerel/y\'
’yéfy James D. Bradshaw

Deputy Chief
Audio Division
Media Bureau



